
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
June 6, 2005 

 
 

A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, June 6, 2005, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Derrick McElwaney, Mayor Pro-
Tem;  Stan Parten, Council Member; Larry Hyde, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Robin Spradlin, Town Administrator; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.   
 
Also in attendance: Polly Garlington, Herb Bridges, Elizabeth Richardson, Times-
Herald and Patrick Warren of a local Boy Scout Troup. 
  
Mayor Staley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 
 
The pledge of allegiance was recited. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on May 2, 2005 and the minutes of the Work 
Session held on May 31, 2005 were reviewed and approved as written by unanimous 
vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Michael Wingard and Joe Salamone of EPI addressed the Mayor and Council regarding 
the level of service that EPI is currently giving to the citizens of Sharpsburg.  Lack of 
service to their vehicles was a big reason for poor service also under different 
management.  They proposed better service and that the Town of Sharpsburg would be 
a top priority to the District Manager.  Also addressed was the possibility of picking up 
Yard Waste for 8 months out of 12.  Attached to these minutes are the proposed prices 
for the pick-up.  The Town’s Finance Committee will need to discuss the proposal. 
 
Council Member Hyde motioned to sign the resolution authorizing the Mayor to 
execute RBEG contracts.   Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, 
unanimously.  Council signed resolution. 
 
Mayor Staley presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Scout Patrick Warren for his 
outstanding performance of building the new shelves for the Town Library as his Eagle 
Scout project.   
 
 



 
Administrator’s comments –    

 The 6th Annual Red Cross Benefit Ride will be coming to the Town of 
Sharpsburg on Saturday, June 11, 2005 at 12:00pm.  400-500 motorcycles are 
expected.  

 On June 20, 2005 at 7:00pm will be the first reading of several development 
ordinances along with the new Zoning Ordinance and map.  Copies will be 
available the week prior. 

 Tennis Courts needs to be made ADA accessible.  Council Member Hyde said 
he would see about it being taken care of. 

 Atlanta Region Commission’s new planning study, Envision 6+, is to plan for 
a forecasted regional population of 6 million people in the metro Atlanta area 
(an increase of 2 million people in the next 15 years).  Copies of Envision our 
Future packet were distributed to the citizens present. 

 
Mayor Staley polled the Council for comments – N/A 
 
Mayor’s Minutes – N/A 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 
 


